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GHANA
24th January 2023
Statement by the Czech Republic

The Czech Republic welcomes the delegation of Ghana and thanks for the presentation of its national report.
· We welcome the recent establishment of the Mental Health Fund and we recommend that the Government provides it with adequate funding. 
· We further commend the adoption of the National Strategic Framework on Ending Child Marriage (2017 – 2026) and we recommend fully and speedily implementing it. 
· We are concerned about the reports on remaining Witch Camps in northern part of the country and recommend removing such facilities as soon as possible.

· In order to avoid discrimination and violence towards sexual minorities, we recommend protecting their rights and reviewing the laws that criminalize consensual same-sex relations.
· We finally recommend protecting freedom of expression and integrity of journalists and full investigation of threats and attacks against them.
We wish the delegation a successful UPR.
I thank you.
